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IF MY DREAM IS TO BE, IT’S UP TO ME 

 



Council Chairman, District 410, Mike Newlands 

 

Lion Mike Newlands, first taste of Lionism came when he was inducted as a Charter member of the Queenstown Leo club 

in 1972. 

After transferring to Empangeni, Mike was inducted as a member of the Empangeni club in 1974. He  

Has been a Lion ever since, being a President in three different Clubs. Lion Mike has held Cabinet positions in Districts B, C 

and D. The portfolios include Region Chairperson, Leo, Lionesses, L.C.IF., Lions Quest and Constitutions. He was elected 

Vice District Governor in District B in 2003 and District Governor for the 2003/2004 fiscal year.  

Lion Mike has held the following Multiple District portfolios ς Leos, Lionesses, Archive Secretary, Chairperson of the 

Finance Committee, the Operations and Compliance Committee and the Standing Committee on Conventions. 

He was elected the Council Chairperson Elect in 2013 and is the current Council Chairperson. 

He has received many certificates of Appreciation from International Presidents, Council Chairs, District Governors and Cub 

Presidents. 

Lion Mike has been awarded three International Presidents Leadership Awards. He is a Melvin Jones Fellow. 

He has attended three International Conventions and 38 consecutive Multiple District Conventions. 

Mike has retired and besides Lions he is interested in a wide variety of sports and fishes, rallies his classic 1975 Alfa Spider. 

 

                                                                                                                     



ZONE 3 ς Zone meeting in Uitenhage. District Governor Herman attended the 

meeting and a social was held afterwards.  Zone Chairperson for Zone 3 is Tilly 

Strydom from Port Elizabeth and she is a member of St Croix Lions Club 

 

 

There is no time to eat when you are DG as everyone wants a word with you. 

So when you have an opportunity you make up for it! 

 

 



ZONE 4  Zone meeting held at the Port Rex Lions Centre was held on Saturday, 

28 September 2013. District Governor Herman attended the meeting. All Clubs 

in the zone were represented. A social lunch was held after the meeting 

catered for by Gonubie Lions Club  

 

           

 

       

 

 

 



 

 

 



CAMBRIDGE LIONS CLUB 

Cambridge Lions Club member, Wendy Curry  and Motor Mecca  

MCC Chairperson hand over a new washing machine to McClelland 

School for handicapped people. The washing machine was bought 

from the proceeds of the Bikers Ball organised by the Lions Club and 

the Bikers Club 
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EAST LONDON WEST LIONS CLUB 
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MELVIN JONES FELLOWSHIP RECIPIENTS ς Cyril and Jean Raitt members of EL 

West Lions Club receiving their Melvin Jones Fellowships from DG Herman at 

the Zone 4 meeting held on 28 September. 

 

 

 



 EDEN LIONS CLUB 

 The Eden Lions Alert team worked with the Emergency Services of George to take part in a mock 

emergency exercise at the George Airport. This is the second such exercise that the Alert team have 

been asked to attend as part of their training in disaster management.   

           

 

The Eden Lions were featured on Algoa FM who sent a team to broadcast at their food packaging 

event, where local businesses, schools and organisations helped pack 10 000 Stop Hunger Now 

meals. (In the photo 'foodpackaging' are 3 generations of the Nel family, all members of the Eden 

Lions.) Some of these meals were then distributed to needy creches in the area.  

 

           

 



The Eden Lions assisted the Knysna Lions for the 4th year by manning a Water Point on the Karoo to 

Coast Cycle Race.  

  

        

 

 

The Eden Lion ladies spent a morning delivering baby packs to Options Care Centre. This centre 

caters for young women in pregnancy crisis situations and was very grateful to receive the packs 

which were given to some of the girls at the centre who have had their babies.  

  

           

 

 

 

 

The Eden Lions held a family fun day and braai competition at the Van Riebeeck Gardens in George, 

to celebrate National Braai Day. The winning team walked away with a fantastic prize donated by 

Safari, to the  

  

            



The Eden Lions were part of an inter-service club project which treated pensioners to a trip up the 

Outeniqua Mountain in the Power Van, where they got to see spectacular views of George and the 

surrounding areas. After this, the pensioners enjoyed refreshments at the Eden Lions clubhouse in 

the Railway Museum of George 

 

            

 

Induction of new members: The Eden Lions welcomed 3 new members into their fold: Eric Nobbs, 

sponsored by Lion Carl van Blerk and Pieter and Lynette Uys, sponsored by Lion Linda Anderson. All 

three new Lions have jumped in with both feet, showing their enthusiasm by getting involved with 

as many projects as they can.  

  

 

 

 

 



GEORGE LIONS CLUB ς 50th CHARTER ANNIVERSARY 
 

Congratulations to George Lions Club on their 50th Charter anniversary! 
 
The Lions Club of George held its 50th Charter Anniversary Dinner on the 23rd August 2013. It 
was attended by 48 guests including District Governor Herman Smit.  

An attempt was made to contact as many past presidents as possible, but unfortunately, a 
number have been called to higher service. The contact details for others who had moved 
out of town was not available and three were not able to attend due to prior commitments. 

The oldest surviving past president to attend was John Watters, who was president in 1973, 
which was 40 years ago. 

The evening was thoroughly enjoyed by all with friendships being rekindled.  
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L to R ς John Watters (1973), John Rogers (1975), Eddie Lehy (1979), Danny Crouse (1982) 

All Past Presidents 
L to R on stage ς Jim Wright, Aubin de Jongh, Andy Owen, John Rogers, Werner Zander, Clint 
Fife, Patrick Murray. 

Front L to R ς Danny Crouse, John Watters, (seated) Julandie Coetzer, Gareth Fife, DG 
Herman Smit, Lawrine Zander, (standing) Muller Oosthuizen, Phillip Moller, Eddie Lehy. 
 

 

 

               

 

 



GONUBIE LIONS SPREAD SOME MORE WINTER WARMTH 
Mzmomhle, an informal settlement in Gonubie had yet another fire on Friday night 
leaving 
14 families (one family consisted of 10 people) destitute. As Gonubie Lions and 
Kingsmall 
Shopping Centre had recently collected clothing and blankets we had stock 
available. We 
also bought bread, sugar, packets of soup and mealie meal for each family. This was 
handed over to American missionaries Beth and Dan who were on their way to the 
township. Sadly it was not recommended that we accompany them over a weekend 
but 
we have been invited to visit during the week. 
Lion President Rodney and Lion Aletta showing missionaries Dan and Beth what we 
had 
to offer ï they were absolutely ecstatic to receive these goods on behalf of the fire 
victims! 
LP Rodney, with Lions Dan, Jeanette, Margie and Aletta who delivered the goods on 
behalf of the Gonubie Lions Club. 

 



 

                                                    PORT ALFRED LIONS CLUB 

ZONE 4 CHAIRPERSON, JEANETTE LE ROU·Ω{ ±L{L¢ ¢h thw¢ ![Cw95 [Lhb{ 

CLUB AT THEIR GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING 

 

                   

 

 

 

PORT ALFRED LIONS CLUB ς SPRING DANCE held on 7th September 2013  

 

     
 

      

 

 



PORT REX LIONS CLUB ς Diabetic Screening at the Nahoon Methodist Church 

Bazaar ς Diabetic screening and Blood pressure testing was done 

 

 

 



PORT REX LIONS CLUB ς ARBOR DAY 

 

 

PORT REX LIONS CLUB ς Opening of the 13th Art Exhibition held at 

the Courtney-Latimer Hall by DG Herman on 27th September. The 

proceeds from the sales of the paintings are donated to St Bernards 

Hospice. The exhibition runs from the 27th September until 6th 

October 2013. 

 

          

 



 

Sedgefield Lions Club    

A very successful ñChristmas in Julyò fundraiser was held in our town hall and just over 

R10 000 raised.  Thanks to Lions Treasurer Cathy Weideman who co-ordinated the 

event, and of course to all her helpers and the wonderful community of Sedgefield for 

their support.  Past President Val seen here getting into the ñChristmas Cheerò. 

 

The ever successful ñKaroo to Coastò cycle race, hosted by Knysna Lions, once again had our 

Sedgefield Lionôs playing a vital role in the safety of the cyclists by marshalling the route.  This can 

be quite a stressful day as these cyclists are fearlessé. And with sheer drops, loose gravel, concrete 

walls and drifts to cross, the marshals need to be on top of their game!  Seen here at the famous 

ñConcrete Bendò are the Sedgefield Lions marshals. 

 

 

 



 

The Sedgefield Local Melodrama reached an all time high this year with an amazing R125 000 being 

raised for local charities.  Four of our Lions took part in the show (6 weeks of rehearsals and 6 

shows é. Phew) and the rest of our team ran a very successful bar on show nights. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SWELLENDAM LIONS CLUB  

Aanhouer wen!!! Dit is nou maar net een maal weer bewys. 

En is hierdie wen nie 'n wonderlike een nie 

Daar in Port Elizabeth, by die Universiteit, was die 4 dosente dit eens dat daar beslis net een wenner 
kan wees: Laerskool Buffeljagsrivier se Marleen Harmse het stof in die oë van die res van Distrik 
410D se kunstenaars geskop toe haar prent as die wenner aangewys is. 

Suid-Afrika is in 4 Lionsdistrikte opgedeel - Distrik 410A, B, C en D. Gedurende November ding die 4 
distrikte se wenners mee en wie weet! Sal hierdie groot eer ons nie dalk te beurt val nie? Marleen, 
ons staan bankvas agter jou. 

Daar sal op 19 September behoorlik erkenning aan onder andere Marleen Harmse, Yvette Boshoff 
van Esme Smit Private Art School en Edwill Faro van Suurbraak Primêr en die ander skole se 
wenners gegee word wanneer al die skole se wenners en ook die wat 2de en 3de plekke in die 
onderskeie skole verower het, by die Lions se klubhuis hulle sertifikate en pryse gaan ontvang. 

Eintlik was dit onvermydelik dat Marleen een of ander tyd hierdie vreugde sou smaak. Sy was al een 
jaar die wenner en 'n ander jaar die naaswenner by ons plaaslike kompetisie. 

Hierby is die tekening van Marleen wat haar die gesogte titel besorg het: PEACE POSTERWENNER 
- 2013 VAN DISTRIK 410D! 

 

Edwill Faro, Graad 5 leerling van Suurbraak Primer 

 

                                        

                                  

 



 

                                  SWELLENDAM LIONS CLUB ï PEACE POSTER WINNER 

Op die foto's is Marleen waar sy haar prys ontvang en Nicolene Fritz waar sy haar skool se sertifikaat ontvang. 
Op die ander foto's is Engela de Kock by Marleen (Engela was die Lions se koördineerder by Laerskool 
Buffeljagsrivier) en Marleen se wenposter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SWELLENDAM LIONS CLUB  - ROLSTOELOORHANDIGING 29/8/13 

Dit het ons opgeval dat daar 'n tekort aan rolstoele by die onderskeie winkelsentrums in ons 

dorp is en was ons gelukkig om die eerste rolstoel aan SPAR te kon oorhandig. Weliswaar 

nie 'n splinternuwe ene nie, maar nog in 'n baie goeie kondisie en heeltemal geskik vir die 

doel waarvoor dit aangewend gaan word. 

Ons Presidentspaar, Mike en Gail Saunders, het werklik uit hul pad gegaan om hierdie projek op die 

been te bring en was dit 'n groot voorreg en plesier om die rolstoel aan Kosie Pozyn van Spar te 

oorhandig. 

Enigiemand wat dalk nog iewers 'n oorbodige rolstoel het wat u nie meer gaan gebruik nie, kan 

gerus Mike of Gail kontak 

 

 

Die tiende Klub 100 trekking is agter die rug en die wenners is as volg: 

1ste Lize van Schalkwyk 

2de: Giovanni Pileggi 

3de: Oubaas Cilliers 

Baie geluk aan hierdie drie. 

Op die foto is die Lions wat die trekking bygewoon het. 

Daar is nog net een trekking oor voordat die trekking van die groot pryse plaasvind. As die 

geluksgodin nog nie met die afgelope 10 trekkings aan jou kant was nie, is daar nog die hoop om een 

van die heel grotes voor die ander weg te raap.  

 



SWELLENDAM LIONS CLUB 

Op Woensdag 28 Augustus was dit weer tyd om die siekes in die hospitaal te gaan besoek. 

 

Ons was weer 'n hele aantal wat die koue getrotseer het en is daar heerlike nartjies en vetkoeke 

uitgedeel. Ja, die gebruiklike waslap en seep was ook by en vir elke kind was daar 'n speelding.  

 

Elke keer is dit die kleingoed wat die kollig steel. Op die eerste foto bewonder Hannetjie Wait en 

Ansie Steyn die kleinding terwyl die mamma toekyk en op die ander foto gesels Gail Saunders met 

een van die pasiënte.  

 

 

 



 

UITENHAGE LIONS CLUB 

 

 

 

 



SOME EXCITING NEWS  

 

District Governor Herman and Berdine Smit have just become 

Grandparents for the first time. 

A son, John Henry Dunn (Boeta) was born to their daughter and son-in-law, Hane & John 

Dunn on the 20th September 2013 

Congratulations to you all! 

 

Something to make you smile! 

A missionary is being chased through the bush by a ferocious lion. 

Finally the poor man finds himself cornered. In despair he falls to his knees and prays for 

salvation. 

To his amazement the lion also begins to pray. 
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